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OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
 

December 27, 2020 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  University Community 
 
From: Thomas W. Krise, President 
 
Re:  Condolence – Dr. Roy T. Tsuda 
 
 
It is with great sadness that I inform you of the passing of Dr. Roy T. Tsuda on December 7, 
2020 at the age of 80. Dr. Tsuda was a Professor Emeritus of Marine Biology at the University 
of Guam and served and contributed to the University in many different capacities including as 
Vice President for Academic Affairs and Interim President over the course of his 22-year career 
at UOG. 
 
Dr. Tsuda joined UOG in 1967 as an instructor and was promoted throughout the faculty ranks 
as an assistant professor, associate professor, full professor in 1974.  That same year he 
became the Director of the Marine Laboratory, and while serving there became the first 
professor to be granted tenure by the UOG Board of Regents in 1977. He went on to serve as 
the Sea Grant coordinator and the Dean, Graduate School and Research from 1978 to 1984, 
served as the Vice President of Academic Affairs from 1984 to 1989, and concurrently served 
as Interim President from 1987 to 1988 before retiring in 1989.  Dr. Tsuda administered all 
graduate programs, coordinated research units at Micronesian Area Research Center, Marine 
Laboratory and Water and Energy Research Institute and served as the East-West Center and 
Fulbright-Hays Program representative for Guam.  
 
His connection to the University continued on in retirement. In 2000, Dr. Tsuda accepted an 
appointment from the Board of Regents to serve as Interim President once again when he 
served from December 2000 to October 2001. He then continued his work with the Marine Lab 
as a researcher and consultant. 
 
Dr. Tsuda had been as a research associate with Botany-Herbarium Pacificum, Department of 
Natural Sciences at Bishop Museum in Honolulu since 2004. 
 
Roy’s wife, Sally Tsuda is a professor emeritus of Nursing from UOG.  
 
Please read more about Dr. Tsuda’s life and his important contributions and accomplishments in 
his Guampedia entry at: https://www.guampedia.com/roy-tsuda/. 
 
Private services will be announced by the family at a later date.  
 
Please join me in offering our deepest condolences and sympathies to Dr. Tsuda’s family and 
loved ones during this difficult time.  
 
 
 


